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         Partners in Learning Newsletter 

 

A huge hello to all members of our wonderful school community. It’s very hard to believe that we are 

approaching the end of first term already and preparing for holidays and the Easter break. As we 

get ready to move into holidays I thought it may be of benefit to explore screen time and the influ-

ence television, movies and video games may have on young children. 

It’s important to note that television, movies, video games and the internet can be a positive influ-
ence on your child. This is especially when: 

you get involved when your child is using them and help your child make good choices about 
what games to play or things to watch 

you get involved and talk with your child about what’s going on in the game or program so 
he/she understands it 

your child uses good-quality content on screens – for example, playing a video game that 
involves solving creative puzzles to progress to higher levels 

using screens gives your child new ideas for traditional play – for example, playing Minecraft 
might get your child interested in designing buildings on paper 

using screens helps your child learn new skills – for example, doing a video about a school 
excursion might help your child learn video-editing skills. 

Risks of screen time 

Screen time can have physical, developmental, safety and other risks. If you reduce the amount of 
time your child spends using screens, you can reduce the risks for your child. 

Physical problems 
Using screens can cause physical problems. For example: 

 Looking at a screen for extended periods of time intensely can cause sore, irritated and 
dry eyes, headaches and fatigue. 

 Looking down at a device can make your child’s neck and spine uncomfortable. 

 Being inactive for long periods using a screen can lead to a less active lifestyle, which 
could lead to obesity. 

 

You can reduce these risks by encouraging your child to: 

regularly look away from the screen into the distance 

keep his neck upright when he/she is using a phone or tablet 

take regular breaks to get up and move around 

make physical activity part of his/her daily life. 

Development issues 
Too much screen time can have an impact on children’s language development and social skills. 
This is because children need real-life interactions to develop these skills. Too much screen time 
can also affect older children’s development – for example, it can affect their ability to have conver-
sations, maintain eye contact, pay attention in school or read body language. 

Too much screen time can also result in children missing out on developing a wide range of inter-
ests, and the friends and learning associated with these interests. You can reduce this risk by 
making sure your child balances time spent using screens with other activities. 

Warmest Regards, 
Kathy Cvitkovic – Assistant Principal (3 – 6 Learning Community) 
 
“Be kind whenever possible. It is always possible” – Dalai Lama 
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Hello Melton West,  

We hope you have had a wonderful week so far. 

With all the talk around the world about Coronavirus and COVID-19, we want to send eve-

ryone a reminder about practising good hygiene. It is so important to always wash your 

hands after the toilet, before you eat and after you eat. Presently, it is also vital that we 

sneeze and cough into our elbow. If we happen to sneeze into our hands we must wash 

our hands with sanitiser immediately. Parents please remind your kids to practise using 

good hygiene and to not make unnecessary skin contact with anyone for health purposes. 

Our teachers have been wonderful in helping us deal with the current situation and keep-

ing us informed of any updates from the Prime Minister and Premier. It is still expected 

that we all come to school.  

Unfortunately a few events have had to be cancelled due to the current climate, including 

our weekly assemblies and Photo Day. Our school photos will now be taken in Term 3.   

The holidays are nearly upon and hopefully things around the world can return to some 

normality after the term break. We hope you have an optimistic week, are looking forward 

to the holidays, and remember to be safe and hygienic.  

 

Anna-Louise and Chanel - Vice Captains 

 

 

NO STUDENT BANKING—Tuesday 24th March 

 

Notice from CommBank School Banking  

The health, safety and wellbeing of our communities and our people 

is our first priority. Due to the rapidly developing situation with coro-

navirus, School Banking has been temporarily paused from 20 

March 2020 until the start of Term 2. Please don’t bring your deposit 

book with your weekly banking into school and we will notify you 

when banking will recommence.  
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